Proposal for U.S./ Georgia History Legislative Exams

The Department of History and Geography, with the concurrence of Sherry Jones in the Testing Center, offers the following changes for administration of the testing for U.S. and Georgia History:

1. That students be allowed no more than four attempts at the Georgia exam and four for the U.S. exam.  There are only two versions of each exam, so in four attempts the student will have had the same exam at least twice.  There is an extensive study guide for the Georgia exam on the Testing Center website and numerous brief editions of U.S. history texts that can be used for study.  The University of Georgia also has study guides online.  If students cannot pass the exams after that many attempts, they should, as college educated citizens, learn more about the history of the nation and the state. After the 4th attempt, students will be required to pass HIST 2111 and 2112 to satisfy the requirement for U.S. and Georgia History.

2. That students who are registered for HIST 2111 and 2112 not be allowed to sign up for the exam during the semester they are taking the course.  Students are crowding into these courses, often keeping other students who need the course out (including history majors who are required to take these courses), in order to stay right up until midterm and get just enough knowledge to eke out a passing grade on the exam.  Students in these courses should commit to taking the course.

These changes would be effective January 2006.    

